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August  Minutes: 8/19/13 
Humanities and Fine Arts Department Meeting
Dr. Catherine Wilkins
I.  Call to order and and April minutes:  Approved unanimously.
I. Information Items:
A. New Faculty Introduction:  Everyone introduced themselves.  Prof. Park is on leave and Dr. Jaen’s position was not filled this summer but should be posted soon.  
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B. 2012-2013 Unit Plan summary and results:  (Dr. Swanson):  Continued to work on our “corner” of the Cornerstone Experience, which was Critical Thinking.  Very strong in terms of compliance for full-time faculty.  We shared and vetted 9 assignments.  One of the weak areas was getting that information to the adjuncts.  May need to consider alternative strategies for getting them involved.  Should the group page be maintained or modified in some way to achieve better results?  The second element to our Unit Plan involved creating pre-major tracts in Fine Arts.  All of the Theatre scaffolding for these degrees are in place.   Dana and Stuart are challenged by being the only full-time faculty in their disciplines.  Hard for Stuart to be able to teach all the courses offered since he doesn’t even have the advantage of working with adjuncts.  A problem that still needs a solution.  Third component:  course-level assessment.  Drs. Swanson and Lublink worked together for 2 years to develop 25 questions on a final exam and to implement a pre- and post-survey.  For the first time, their efforts will be implemented by all full-time faculty across the district and online.  Not sure what will be done with all of the data in order to be able to apply some of the results.  
III.  Discussion Items:
a.  2013-14 Unit Plan:  
i.  Fine Arts Certificate and Degree Programs:   Fine Arts faculty and Dr. Wilkins met with Dr. Wright.  A lot of administrative support for degrees and certificates in our area, particularly those that have a Work Force slant.  Steve Chase has worked on developing a Digital Media program, Tom Smith with Digital Sound Tech., Dana with Graphic Design and Stuart with Technical Theatre.  Wants to create a timeline for moving forward.  The foundation has been laid.  Then look at budget, faculty needs and physical space.  Intention is to complete these stages by the end of this year with hopes of implementing them Fall 2015.  
ii. Assessment Visioning Exercise:   Building on the assessment work we completed last year.  Ethics assessment will be kept in place.  In order to make the data collection more meaningful, we will be receiving data from Dr. Wilkins regarding the data about our earlier “Values” activity so that we can figure out what types of strategies we can use to evaluate whether or not our values are being integrated into our courses. Theo Koupelis has a very different model of assessment based on civic engagement and he has offered to come to our meetings and discuss some of the ideas that he has been exposed to and trying to push forward here.
iii. Colloquium and Public Outreach:   Drs. Allbritten, Peel, Wright and Arlene Knox are coming to our Sept. faculty meeting to reinforce their support of our programs. 
b.  DoHFA Budget:  We have more money than we thought!  Yay!  We got 10K back from Lab Fees so we have about 21K in our account as of the latest screen shot. :)  We need to develop a written statement of what we would like to do with our lab fees and our budget overall.  Having a plan or statement about how we want to have it allocated is no guarantee that it will be spent in the way we prefer but at least we would have some guiding principles to turn to when making a pitch for how money is spent.
  $3600 in Taeni and Davis funds.  Taeni is for performing arts.  Tuning pianos has always been an issue.  Tom wants to find some other operating budget to use for this purpose.  Dr. Wilkins has requested that facilities or departmental funds be used.  Les suggested that we could see how the Sciences pay for the maintenance of their lab equipment so that we have a point of comparison.  



c.  DoHFA Teaching Series and Peer Review:  Last year Russell, Sara and Haroldo all gave workshops in the TLC.  

Going to continue that initiative this year (and it’s in the Unit Plan).  May be possible to bridge the presentations for 

the Colloquium with our TLC presentations.   Last year we started a voluntary peer review.  Encourage people 

to exchange ideas about material.



d.   OWiHFA:  The Hoovies!  An award for excellent student work.  If you have any students who are producing 

outstanding work, please nominate.  It comes with a monetary award as well as a book or music and a certificate.

e.  HUM 1020 Custom Text:  short breakout session.
IV.  Open Forum:  Dr. Hoover wants to encourage faculty to take students to the exhibition in the J-bldg. because the library also wants control over that space and we could feasibly lose it if there’s no indication that we use it.
Respectfully submitted by MZ 08/2012 
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